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In RE: Application of Northwest Smoking and Curing, Inc.
            For Expansion of authority    TC-143864
             Comments of Seatac Shuttle, LLC

On December 23, 2014 Seatac Shuttle, LLC, filed COMMENTS regarding TC-143864 with the UTC.  These comments were intended to highlight two critical issues in the filing for Expansion of Service under the above captioned docket.  As Director King’s NOTICE OF RESPONSE TO FILINGS of January 8, 2015 correctly notices “Seatac Shuttle made no claim that SeaTac Direct seeks to provide the same service Seatac Shuttle currently provides.” however, no such claim must be asserted by any member of the public to comment on any docket.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. King’s response further states “Under WAC 480-30-116(2), only an existing auto transportation company may object to an application for an extension of authority and only if that company holds a certificate that authorizes the same service – and the company provides the same service – the applicant seeks to provide.  The Whatcom Transportation Authority is not an auto transportation company, and neither Bremerton-Kitsap nor Seatac Shuttle claims to hold a certificate for, and to provide, the same service the Company seeks to provide.  Accordingly, none of these three entities may object to the Application.”  While this company agrees that to object under current rules an objecting party must be “…an existing auto transportation company…… (and may object) only if that company holds a certificate that authorizes the same service – and the company provides the same service – the applicant seeks to provide.”  Seatac Shuttle was not seeking to object and made no such objection in its comments.  The purpose of the COMMENTS was to bring to the attention of the Commission and staff and for the record, the discrepancy of the rates table provided with existing policy and the lack of authority of the UTC to issue the sought expansion if through service was not incorporated into any final order.  These COMMENTS must be regarded in the review of the application and not summarily discarded because they have been incorrectly characterized as an objection by staff.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael Lauver
Seatac Shuttle, LLC

